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FCA ANNOUNCEMENT ON FUTURE CESSATION AND LOSS OF 
REPRESENTATIVENESS OF THE LIBOR BENCHMARKS 
 

The FCA announced on 5 March 2021 the future cessation and loss of representativeness of LIBOR 
benchmarks:  

 
As widely anticipated by market participants: 

- EUR, CHF, JPY & GBP LIBOR settings and USD LIBOR settings 1-week and 2-month will cease to 
be published and lose representativeness immediately after 31 December 2021. 

- Remaining USD LIBOR settings will cease to be published and lose representativeness 

immediately after 30 June 2023. 

 

 

This official announcement had the immediate effect of fixing the ISDA LIBOR fallback adjustment spreads 

that will be used once such fallbacks are activated on 31 December 2021 or 30 June 2023 depending on the 
currency and tenor. 
 

 

The path for LIBOR discontinuation is now clear: 

• For new transactions, as recommended by several working groups and public authorities, firms 

should cease entering into new LIBOR contracts (including USD LIBOR) as soon as practicable, 

and in any event by 31 December 2021. 

• For legacy LIBOR based exposures, firms may wish to continue their active transition by 

favoring either the renegotiation or inclusion of robust fallback before the cessation of 

LIBOR, if not already done. 

Societe Generale is committed to working with its clients to ensure that the IBOR transition is proactively 

and appropriately managed. 

https://www.fca.org.uk/publication/documents/future-cessation-loss-representativeness-libor-benchmarks.pdf
https://www.fca.org.uk/publication/documents/future-cessation-loss-representativeness-libor-benchmarks.pdf
https://assets.bbhub.io/professional/sites/10/IBOR-Fallbacks-LIBOR-Cessation_Announcement_20210305.pdf
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STAY INFORMED ON THE IBOR TRANSITION 
More information on our website: click here to access our dedicated IBOR transition webpage.  

Contact us for any queries: sgcib-regulatory-support.par@sgcib.com. 
 

  

DISCLAIMER 

This document has been prepared by Societe Generale (SG). The information it contains is general and does not 

constitute advice. It was first prepared prior to the date it is sent and may not have been updated to reflect recent market 

developments. It contains information on IBOR reform that is intended for the use of SG clients only and it should not be 

shared with third parties. SG accepts no responsibility or liability to you with respect to the use of this document or its 

contents. If you have questions in relation to the contents of this document, you should consider seeking independent 

professional advice (legal, tax, accounting, financial or other) as appropriate. 

https://wholesale.banking.societegenerale.com/en/compliance-regulatory-information/general-disclosures/ibor-transition/
mailto:sgcib-regulatory-support.par@sgcib.com?subject=IBOR%20Transition

